

## DEPARTMENT OF FAMILY CARE

## Milwaukee County

MARIA LEDGER, Director (414) 287 - 7610 maria.ledger@milwcnty.com FAX: (414) 287-7704 TTY: (414) 287-7601 Toll Free: (877) 489-3814

## Milwaukee County Family Care Governing Board

Maria Rodriguez Chairperson

Kay Wolferstetter

Sam Akpan
Gwendolyn Jackson
Supervisor Willie Johnson, Jr.
Jung Kwak
Joanne Lipo-Zovic
Monica Lopez
Paula K. Lorant
Mary McClintock
Tiffany Payne
Anne Rindfleisch
Supervisor Peggy A. Romo West

November 16, 2012

John Zapfel Deputy Chief of Staff County Executive's Office

Mr. Zapfel,

The Governing Board of the Milwaukee County Department of Family Care Managed Care Organization (MCDFC-MCO) per Milwaukee County Ordinance 16.02 provides the Department with oversight and guidance in carrying out its mission under the Family Care program, including policy recommendations and other actions meeting improvements in operations, fiscal accountability and reporting, and quality assurance. Designation of representatives on the Governing Board must be in accordance with section 16.02 of the chapter unless otherwise amended by the County Board as a result of Federal, State, or County requirements.

A vacancy on the Governing Board occurred on August 31, 2012 as Board Member, Gina Green-Harris' term expired. Therefore, we would like to present this candidate for the consideration of the County Executive.

E.B Coleman has agreed to serve on the board for a term expiring January 1, 2016. Mr. Coleman is currently the owner/assistant director of the Prestigious Academy, an assisted living facility in Milwaukee, WI that offers residents independent living options and daily support services. He studied Business Management at MATC from 1983 through 1985 and is currently studying Theology at the National Baptist Congress of Christian Education. He is very familiar with the Family Care program and will be a great asset to the Board.

I am including his resume for your review as well as a grid of the MCO Board for your reference.

Please contact me at 287-7610 if you need any further information.

Sincerely,

Maria Ledger

Director

Milwaukee County Department of Family Care